
New Club Store Policy 
 

Due to current shipping policies and contracts, all of the current club wholesale 
vendors now ship using FedEx. Fedex is a large company and has made compa-
ny wide changes in the delivery options available to us. All handguns must be 
shipped 2 day Air. All of these are shipped through FedEx Express which is 
based is Ames. There are no avenues for holding a package. They must be de-
livered to the address on the package. There is currently no way to know what 
time the item will be delivered. They will no longer call prior to delivery. 
All long guns are shipped FedEx ground. While is based in Fort Dodge FedEx 
policy requires that they must be picked up that day or they will be returned to 
the shipper. They will not reliably call when an item is received. 
 
Due to these conditions it is no longer a viable option to order firearms through 
our wholesale vendors. Other items, ammunition, reloading supplies, shooting 
supplies are shipped ground and can be held for pickup. 
 

Any retail store that ships their firearms using UPS or USPS can still be used to 
purchase firearms and have them shipped to the club FFL. 
 

Michael Gimer 

Quartermaster 

Rifle and Pistol Club of Fort Dodge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Continue to next page for newsletter items. 



CLUB MEETING NIGHT 

Our monthly meeting will be held on Thursday October 10th at 

6:00 pm at 300 S 13th Street.  Burgers and Brats are on the menu.  

Club Swap Meet During Meeting Night. 

Rifle & Pistol Club of Fort Dodge 
300 S 13th St. 

Fort Dodge, IA 50501 
 

October 2024 

                 

 

Indoor Range will be in use on the following date 
Oct 11 —7:00 pm—Range Closed for Setup for Iowa State Indoor 3P & 4 P 
Oct 12 —Iowa State Indoor 3P & 4 P Smallbore Championship Closed ALL DAY 
Oct 13 —Iowa State Indoor 3P & 4 P Smallbore Championship Closed Until 4:00 pm 
Oct 19— 9:00 am—Noon—Webster County 4 H Kids (note the change in date due to conflicts) 

 

Two Rivers Rifle League 
Two Rivers Rifle League started the week of Sept 30th.  Matches are held on Tues nights.  During scheduled 
matches the range is closed.  Schedules are available at the indoor range.  Match nights are also posted on the 
club website calendar of events. 

 
Next Month Will Bring Annual Elections of Officers 

Individuals who were interested in running for a position needed to let the board know of their interest by Oct 1st to be 
added to the ballot.  The individuals running for positions on the board are as follows.   
 
                                                   President—Brent Sandholm 

                                                   Vice-President—Al Little 

                                                   Secretary—Andrew Whiting 

                                                   Treasurer—Roger Howland 

                                                   Executive Officer— Jack Laughlin 

                                                   Range Officer— Darwin Seehusen 

                                                   At Large— Guy Miller 
 

Club Email: club@riflepistolcluboffortdodge.org  Store Email:  store@riflepistolcluboffortdodge.org 

Club Website:http://www.riflepistolcluboffortdodge.org  

Iowa State Indoor 3P & 4P Smallbore Championship 
The Rifle & Pistol Club of Fort Dodge will be hosting the 2024 Iowa State Indoor 3P & 4P Smallbore match 
on October 12th and 13th.  Range will be closed at 7:00 pm  Friday Oct 11th for setup.  Range will open again 
Sunday Oct 13th at 4:00 pm.  Please contact Roger Howland at 515-570-3883 or rah40x@gmail.com if you are 
interested in shooting.  Scores shot can be used for makeups in the Two Rivers Rifle League. 
 
 

November Elections 
Elections are coming up in November.  Please get out and vote.  We need your support! 
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